
 
 

Wednesday  

April 4 

Term 1, Week 10 

MHS Newsletter 

   Mudgee High School – Locked Bag 2004, MUDGEE NSW 2850 
  ABN:  25 074 408 459  Telephone:  (02) 6372 1533  Facsimile: 6372 6321 

  Website:  www.mudgee-h.schools.nsw.edu.au   
 Email:  mudgee-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

A Member of the 

Cudgegong Learning 

Community 

 
PLEASE SEE OUR WEBSITE 

FOR THE COMPLETE 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

COMING EVENTS 

 Apr 6-13 - Year 12 1/2  

yearly exams 
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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

Quiz Time 

Half-Yearly Year 12 Examinations kick off this Friday. This is the first of three examination 

periods for this cohort, the last students to study the HSC in its current form. 

Some young people stress in the lead up to examinations. As the adults in their lives, it 

falls to us to remind them that they are better viewed as opportunities than hurdles. 

Examinations are an opportunity to shine; to take all of that collected wisdom – practised 

skills and assimilated knowledge – of the previous (in this case) six months and apply it to 

a series of unseen questions. 

If you have a child at home undertaking the HSC and about to begin Half-Yearly 

Examinations, be aware that they may stress. They may even be a little irritable. Quiet 

space and the occasional general reminder that the examinations are mere quizzes of 

knowledge and ability to apply that knowledge to new situations, not the Spanish 

Inquisition (which, I am unreliably informed, nobody expects) 

***** 
Great work 

Recognising outstanding work is one of the perks of 

the big chair. Mrs Bailey from our TAS faculty 

alerted me this week to the Tech. Mandatory sewing 

work of Jamie Underwood in Year 7. Faultless, 

extraordinarily well-executed stuff. 

I’ll let the photograph do the rest of the talking. 

***** 
Rabbeting on… 

Finally, I’d like to share with you a vicarious pleasure 

from last week: 

Last Thursday’s “WORD of the DAY” was “rabbet”. 

Trap set. 

Later that day, Ms Tetley reported that she had been approached by no fewer than three 

people outside the school on Thursday morning as she attempted to let herself in – Ms 

Tetley arrives earlier than most – all telling her that we had “spelled rabbet wrong” on the 

school’s electronic sign. 

Trap sprung! 

While not a common word, rabbet is indeed an English word. It is a channel, groove or 

recess cut out of the edge or face of a surface; especially when that face or surface is 

intended to receive another member, such as a panel. It has been in English usage since 

the late 1300s. It comes from the Old French rabat meaning, “a recess in a wall, or a 

lower section.” 

It is certainly not the small, furry rodent possessing long ears that seemingly filled the 

thoughts of the good Samaritans (so appropriate at Easter time) who stopped Ms Tetley. 

It is good to know people are reading our sign! And what fisherman doesn’t enjoy it when 

the fish are biting? 

Until next week… 

Wayne Eade 

Principal 

http://www.mudgee-h.schools.nsw.edu.au


YEAR 7 TRIAL OF BEST START 

Students start secondary school with different skills and abilities in literacy and numeracy. It is important that Year 7 
teachers have access to information about their new students, to plan their teaching accordingly. The Best Start 
literacy and numeracy assessment package for Year 7 will be trialled in 2018, and made available to all NSW 
secondary schools in 2019. 

The package is designed to: 

  provide teachers with consistent and up-to-date information about new students' skills and abilities in literacy      

Bawamarra 

Mudgee Zine-Makers  

 

Term 2 

8 x Wednesday afternoons:  

9, 16, 23, 30 May and 6, 13, 20, 27 June, 4–5pm  

at the Mudgee Local Aboriginal Land Council office 

FREE, but registration essential: mudgeelalc@bigpond.com or in person at the Mudgee Local Aboriginal 

Land Council office. 

Ages 12–16. 

Learn how to create your own magazine – from coming up with stories and images to design and layout – and 
make a zine with your friends! Over eight weeks you will work together to create a zine based around your own 

stories: you at school, you at home, you in outer-space or you with superpowers!  

Artist and writer Sam Paine will lead the project and special guests will teach you about different aspects of design 
and writing. During the sessions you’ll work together to create your own zine, which will be launched at the 

Mudgee Readers’ Festival in August by a special guest author!  

TERM 1 WEEK 9 AWARDS 
 
 P & C AWARDS:  Emilie Martin - Yr 7, Darcy Robertson - Yr 8, John Cain - Yr 9, Thomas Collins - Yr 10,  
 Toby Forrest - Yr 11, Braydon Webster - Yr 12 
 
 SRR AWARD:  Jack New - Yr 7 
 

7M Code Writers.  More to follow... 

mailto:mudgeelalc@bigpond.com


UTS GALUWA ENGINEERING & IT EXPERIENCE 

Our Galuwa Experience is a fantastic opportunity for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander high school students in 

years 10-12 to gain first-hand university experience in this fully-funded engineering and IT program. 

When: July school holidays (16 – 20 July 2018) 

Cost: Free (includes all meals, transport and accommodation) 

Where: University of Technology Sydney and city locations 

 

Limited places are available. Application deadline: 3 June 2018 

 

For more information, contact Jumbunna Institute for Indigenous Education and Research on 1800 064 312 or 

atsievents@uts.edu.au 

Kind regards, 

Faculty of Engineering & IT 

University of Technology Sydney 

 

YEAR 11 & 12 PARENT EVENING - UNIVERSITY 2019/2020 

A university information evening will be held for Year 11 & 12 students and their parents/carers on Tuesday May 15 
at 6.30 pm in the MHS Performance Centre. A CSU prospective student adviser will present the information in 
conjunction with the school's Careers Adviser.  

Year 11 & 12 students who are intending to apply for university to study in 2019 or 2020, are advised to attend.  

Topics which will be covered are:  

University - a general overview             Scholarships                                                                              

Courses and Careers          Alternate pathways for entry 

Costs             Gap year - pros and cons 

Accommodation           ATAR’s and the UAC process 

....and more. 

Please put this date in your diary. 

UNSW SCIENCE COMPETITION 
  
The University of NSW Science Competition will be held on Tuesday 29th May. This is an engaging and challenging 
international competition and a great way for students to test themselves against other students from across 
Australia and other parts of the globe. Students who would like to enter the competition need to give their names and 
$9.00 to the front office. Entries close on Tuesday 1

st
 May (the first day back for all students in Term 2). 

 
Students, if you need any more details, please see your Science teacher or Mrs Laidlaw in the Science staffroom. 
 

http://utsengandit.cmail20.com/t/d-l-odlkjn-ydatjkuik-t/
http://utsengandit.cmail20.com/t/d-l-odlkjn-ydatjkuik-i/
mailto:atsievents@uts.edu.au


Wellbeing Resource of the Week 
Contact the School Counselling Service for more details, if required.  
 

MIND STRENGTH 
https://www.blackdoginstitute.org.au/education-training/community-and-schools/free-school-resources/

mindstrength 

MindStrength online courses are short interactive modules aimed at increasing understanding of resilience and 
developing useful resilience-building strategies, including: 

mindfulness meditation 
taming your emotions 
identifying and using your strengths 
problem solving. 

 
The MindStrength courses are suitable for young people (14-16 years), their parents and carers who want to boost 
their resilience. Using MindStrength is free. Access the course online at: www.BLACKDOGLMS.com 

https://www.blackdoginstitute.org.au/education-training/community-and-schools/free-school-resources/mindstrength
https://www.blackdoginstitute.org.au/education-training/community-and-schools/free-school-resources/mindstrength


 
 

Mudgee Hockey will take registrations and begin our winter season on Saturday May 5th at Westend 
Sports Complex. Juniors from 11am and seniors (high school age and adults) from 1pm.  

All welcome! If you haven't played before, come along and try it for free the first week.  
We have equipment for you to borrow or buy and a terrifically friendly atmosphere. 

Highly skillful and incredibly enjoyable - hockey could be your new favourite sport! 

We have a seven-a-side competition and fun day on April 14th if you'd like to try it out before the season 
starts. 

 
For more information visit us at Mudgee District Hockey Association on Facebook or at 

www.mudgeedistricthockey.com.au   

 

ADVERTISEMENTS 

http://www.mudgeedistricthockey.com.au/






 



SPONSORSHIP 

Mudgee High School - LINK Program 

Proudly supported by 

Ulan Coal Mine 

 

 

Kitchen Hand  

Casual Position Available 

About us 

Lowe Wine is an organic and biodynamic farm, vineyard and winery in Mudgee.  The Lowe Cellar Door is a 

popular venue for both locals and visitors to the region. Our kitchen caters lunch to individual and group 

visitors to the cellar door year round. 

About the role 

We require an experienced kitchen person to join the Lowe Wine team to fulfil the following duties: 

Hours - casual shifts are available weekdays and most weekends in the coming months 

Preparing lunch platters and serving to customers 

Safe food preparation and storage  

Monitoring of fridge temperatures 

Dishwashing and daily kitchen cleaning duties 

Stocktake, ordering and pick-up from local suppliers 

The person may also be required to at times complete tasks around our winery and cellar door 

About the person 

Lowe Wine is a customer focused business and requires a team player with a friendly and vibrant, yet 

professional disposition. Kitchen experience preferred, but a positive, willing-to-learn attitude is a must. 

Immediate start required for weekday and weekend shifts. 

To Apply,  

Email a short resume and cover letter to the Cellar Door Manger Mike Martin via 

cellardoor@lowewine.com.au or phone 02 6372 0800 if you have questions. 

PAID ADVERTISEMENTS 

mailto:cellardoor@lowewine.com.au

